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For immediate release 
Editors/ Journalists 
Date:  23 April 2024 
 
PREMIER REFILWE MTSHWENI-TSIPANE TO OFFICIALLY HAND OVER THE 
NEW COAL HAULAGE ROAD P29/1 (R555) IN KENDAL 
 
 The Premier of Mpumalanga, Ms Refilwe Mtshweni-Tsipane and the MEC for Public 
Works, Roads and Transport, Mr Mandla Ndlovu will 4 officially hand over the newly 
rehabilitated Coal Haulage road P29/1 (R555) Kendal towards Delmas. The event will 
be held at Arbor Sports Ground, in the Victor Khanye Local Municipality. 
 
The rehabilitation of the 12.55 kilometres road from 47km at D2669 to km 59.55 at 
D2821 (near D686 & Kendal) started in November 2021 and was finally completed in 
March 2024 at a cost of approximately R170 million. Amongst the 91 people who 
were employed during the construction of the project, 29 were women, 61 youth and 
one person living with disability.   
 
Members of the media are therefore invited to attend the events scheduled as follows: 
 
Date  :  25 April 2024 (Thursday) 
 
Venue :  Arbor Sports Ground (Victor Khanye LocalMunicipality) 
  
Time  :  12h00  
  
Please confirm your attendance with Mr Bongani Dhlamini (DPWRT Spikesperson) 
on 079 293 6515 or Ms. Sibongile Mkani-Mpolweni (Premier’s Spokesperson) on 
082 967 2138. 
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